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Regular Session – March 18, 2024

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, March 18, 2024 at the Mad River Township Fire Station. 
Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy. Absent: Trustee Todd Pettit.

Trustee Young called the meeting to order at 7:34pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee McClure moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the regular session on March 4, 2024. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 2-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 368 calls for service YTD and is averaging 4.71 calls per day. Mutual aid received of 1 and mutual aid given of 2. The crew responded to a significant auto accident on Haddix Road and also to a stabbing in the township. Rescue 50 is back in service and the Brush 50 is striped and currently having the pump installed. It should be in service in 2-3 weeks. The old brush got stuck responding to a call on Dayton Road. The department will participate in a mock crash along with the SRO for the high school students before Prom. John stated the department received a grant for $5,500 for 6 bullet proof vests. Planning for possible responses during the April 8th eclipse is ongoing. There was discussion about the requirements for FEMA to be called to an area after a disaster such as the tornado in Springfield Township. More than 25 homes have to be damaged or destroyed for FEMA to respond to an area. John noted the Clark County EMA director has done a great job with disaster preplanning. The power supply has been replaced for the radio that controls the tornado sirens.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated 100 tons of salt was delivered to complete the annual contract and the salt bin has 200 tons available for next year. The surplus equipment has been listed on Govdeals. The trucks are all serviced. In the cemetery, a large spruce tree is scheduled to be removed.  In preparation for the removal, some head stones were moved and after the tree is taken down a couple of foundations will need replaced. The new winter graves have been prepped for sodding and the department has cleaned up the grave blankets throughout the cemetery. 

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 18 calls for service, 3 arrests, 5 traffic stops, 8 assists of other departments, 20 business checks, 45 citizen contacts and 873 miles placed on the cruiser from March 4 to March 18, 2024. The cruiser is back from Germain Ford and new tires have been installed. Brandon has reached out to a state bid dealership in reference to a new cruiser.  The current vehicle has about 88,000 miles. In reference to the stabbing on Conway, Brandon noted two of the persons involved had felony warrants.

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.
Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign and asked the trustees to make a resolution for the permanent appropriations for calendar 2024.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee McClure noted the curb and inlet repairs were ongoing in Holiday Valley.  He also researched when Holiday Valley was last paved.  Philadelphia Drive was paved in 2000 when asphalt costs were around 53.50/ton.  

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Young moved to approve the Permanent Appropriations for calendar 2024 in the amount of $5.5 million. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 2-0. (Resolution 2024-005)

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
No comments.

At 8:15 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 2-0.
